College of Education and Allied Professions Director’s Meeting

The CEAP Directors met on Friday, May 1, 2009 at 1:00 p.m. in Killian 218.

Members present: Janice Holt, Lee Nickles, Renee Corbin, Kim Elliott, Jamel Anderson-Ruff, Elaine Franklin
Members absent: Barbara Bell, Ken Hunt, Jacqueline Smith
Minutes from April 17, 2009 - Approved
Dean Michael Dougherty joined us:
Made a brief announcement regarding budgets, that the Pre-college program is being submitted for ongoing support.

Directors Report – Should we keep doing this?

Discussion began with a listing of the pros and cons of the monthly directors reports:

Pros: Detailed documentation of activities, the data feeds other reports, self-awareness

Cons: Duplicates efforts, difficult to extract the data for other reports, time required, not all information is useful to the directors, not reflective of work effort or volume, hard to account for electronic activities

Interest was expressed in having a report that could be automatically generated from Outlook that pulls out our activities for the month/year.  

After discussion of the pros/cons, Michael focused us on two issues:

1) To what degree is this report worth keeping?

2) To what degree does it reflect our actual work?

Concern was expressed over how we would be able to keep & store the data we do need until our annual reports come due.

Janice asked what might a new dean want to see from directors.  Michael responded noting that a new dean would look at past evaluations, work load, and how the director supports university initiatives.

After further discussion, there was general consensus among the group that we would drop the monthly reporting but keep tracking the information regarding projects, tasks, events, and school services.

Director’s Evaluation Procedure
Kim noted concern that an e-mail from Michael about the process to evaluate directors included evaluation by a committee that might not ensure anonymity at important points in the process.  Michael indicated that there was no committee in the process.  He provided some history on the process, noted that we now use the form HR developed for our directors, and that the procedure would be the same as used last year.

Michael further noted that directors historically pick 10 people to evaluate them due to previous constraints of cost due to scantron sheets being used.  This limit will likely change to move to a more broad, sophisticated model of director evaluation to encompass the whole college and outside the college.

[Michael leaves our meeting at this point]

Director Reports
Further discussion ensued over formatting the report, and how we should track our work by “project” rather than time or individual events.  Lee shared how he visualizes the connections of goals to projects and will e-mail his annual assessment report from 2008 out to the directors as an example.

Digital Measures

Renee presented Digital Measures and noted that there was discussion of NOT putting directors in the system, which she will clarify.  There is concern over what information we should include as directors.  We looked at an example of what faculty enter.  Renee took notes on some of the data we would want to include.  It was noted that the current setup is inadequate to gather school services data.
Resolution – Dean Dougherty
A resolution was put forward as follows:

“The directors resolve to express their appreciation to Dean Michael Dougherty for his service to our college and support and guidance to the directors.”

It passed unanimously.

Directors meetings over the summer
No directors meetings are scheduled for June, July, or August.  They will be called if needed.

It was noted that Lee Nickles is rotating off as convener of the directors and Renee Corbin will serve for the 09-10 academic year.
Meeting Adjourned--
